From: Gary And Linda

To: Participate
Subject: No roundabout
Date: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 5:48:41 PM

The gem street residents would never be able to turn south or access the bike if there was a roundabout

Sent from my iPad
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From: Julie Johnson

To: Participate

Subject: 2024 Main Street construction

Date: Friday, August 18, 2023 11:12:49 AM
Attachments: Parking for Washington Ave.pdf

To whom ever it may concern;

We believe that Main Street should be 'fixed' ASAP, however coiuld the City please be aware
that building on the Washington Ave parking lot at the same time would be paramount in
bringing our businesses in the vacinity to our collective knees.

Thank you for considering.

JWI

Nourishme & Julie Foods

Julie Johnson NTP

151 north main st.
Ketchum, ID 83340

208 928 7604 /fax 928 7605


mailto:jjnourishme@gmail.com
mailto:participate@ketchumidaho.org

Parking for Washington Ave. parking

About fifty years ago there started a patch of ground meant for parking by
Washington Ave. and first street.

In time it provided about 40 spaces for the surrounding business. The
parking was paved and stripped at some point.

It provided parking for Rick Kesslers movie house. All of us back then went
to dinner at the Yacht club (Sawtooth club) and then to a movie or vice
versa.

If one had a wild hair and was visiting the bars on main street this parking
lot provided a great place to leave one’s car overnight.

Next to the parking lot was a property we all called the “Dollhouse”. Many
businesses have come and gone from this location, but the Doll House was
last to be there.

The City had started trading lots from past acquisitions and the “Doll
House” property was acquired for the intended purpose of building
affordable housing in the early 2000’s.

But first, the entirety of the land (original parking and Doll House) was
bulldozed down. This included 5 mature fir trees and three apple trees.
Never mind the peaceful little garden space it provided in the summer.

The land was paved, and restripped into 62 spaces.

Dain (from the Pet Store) and | said “oh, parking issues solved.

But, no it did not.

First the Limelight hotel had to be built. They used much of the new parking
lot for the much needed construction workers. The challenge here was that
once you finally had one crew educated on ‘how to park and where’ a new
novice crew would come.





Finally after two years the new lot was cleared off of construction workers
and the public had more spaces. We had a centrally located parking lot that
served day time business and night time business.

Except they didn’t. Suddenly we were being charged and ticketed for
parking in an established 50 year old parking area.

Oh, and it is worthy to mention that the City Council disapproved of
employee parking. Somehow we were all to magically appear at work
without the needs of transportation or it was assumed we walked blocks
each day from parking wherever else we could.

The great irony was then the City made all the parking within three blocks
of the Washington Ave parking lot 2 hour parking (?)

One would think for obvious reasons this was unrealistic. While we have
beautiful summers and may not mind the walk we have much longer
winters. To be clear, there are six months of hard core winter here. And
actually Walking without ice is only realistic for four months out of twelve.

While in my early twenties | didn’t mind living in a log cabin on a dirt floor at
Galena Lodge. No running water or electricity.

It was wonderfully freeing at that age.

At seventy not so much.

The old gray mare ain’'t what she used to be.

| am truly embarrassed to say that at one of the meetings | attended | heard
this comment.

“We will pass out studded galoshes” Seriously, that is your answer to
parking?

Start having children, pets, demanding jobs or careers and one realizes the
need for accessible parking.

A mom with two or three children of varying ages will not stop to shop if she
can't get reasonably close enough to the shopping in question.





Some of our favorite older customers and life long residents literally will not
stop if there isn’t parking on the same block next to their business of
choice.

Not unless the City possesses a magic pill that keeps everyone in town at
the age of 25, you too will age. Zoom forward to all of us who have been
here for fifty years.

Given that our mean population in Ketchum is older than 45 we need to
prepare for the needs of our aging population.
Don't ignore it.

The Washington Ave. parking lot services:

Night time business-

Limelight hotel

Argyrous

Sushi on 2nd

Serva

The Magic Lantern

Casino

All Restaurants within walking distance (several blocks) on Main Street

Day time businesses -
Lulu lemon

The Pet Store

NourishMe

My House furniture

The Apothecary

The liquor store

Names and numbers building
Movie theater

Limelight

Real Estate office

People at the Copper Ridge





Summer events, while this time is short the parking needs are intense.
Extra shows at the Argyrous

Extra events at Limelight hotel

Ketchum Alive - weekly, July-August

The Farmers Market - weekly, June through October

And numerous private events held in the Forest Service park

Wagon Days - September

Trailing of the Sheep - October

All year round the large traveling buses containing favorite musical bands
find solace there.

Semi trucks delivering to all the above mentioned businesses use this
parking lot to deliver their products. Which is daily apart from Sunday.

Yes, for sure we need affordable housing. No question about it.

But the building proposed for this space isn’t truly affordable housing.
Maybe for trust funders.

And more ground floor businesses were proposed. Without parking -
mindblowingly naive to the actual needs of our town.

After the many years of going to ‘meetings’ it is self-evident that the City
has its own agenda. While they ask the public to participate, don’t be
fooled. Their decisions have already been made. Everything I just said
about our business needs is like spitting in the wind.

Our one last request is that please do not allow building on Washington
Ave. public parking until the Main Street construction is finished.

Have mercy on us folks trying to meet monthly payroll,and rents, while
keeping this town vibrant.

Stay for-ever young
Yours truly
Julie Johnson - store owner






From: Indigo Dougherty

To: Aly Swindley; Michael David; Housing; Participate
Subject: Lift Tower Lodge-Motel Room #6-$1,039 Rent Increase
Date: Friday, August 18, 2023 5:53:25 PM

To whom it may concern,

| am sending out this email to discuss and better understand why the City of
Ketchum board members pride themselves on creating affordable housing while
consciously making the decision to raise my rent an additional $1,039 based on false
information.

My name is Indigo Dougherty and | have been living and working in this beautiful
area since November 2021. During this time, | have been blessed to be able to stay at the
Lift Tower Lodge and make my short commute to the Spa at Sun Valley where | hold the
position as Lead Esthetician.

However, living at the Lift Tower Lodge has not at all been easy. | have been
constantly harassed and made to feel like a bad person. | am sent emails of my
noncompliance referring to me not letting whoever know that | went on a vacation. Why
would | feel comfortable doing so when the last time | did the previous on-site manager
goes through my place while | am gone without any notice? This is just one example of the
many concerning and creepy things that have gone on.

I happily filled out the new application, requested by the City of Ketchum, only to be
told my estimated income for this year is $23k more than it will actually be. | have tried
explaining that | am commission based and that during slack season when there aren't any
clients | don't make much of anything. Nevertheless, whoever is making these
estimates refuses to understand this and only goes off my last 4 paychecks which are
during my peak busy season.

| was also given information on the previous board meeting. | have been told
members were complaining about the black Hummer outside of the Lift Tower Lodge.
Saying "Whoever owns that Hummer can afford to live elsewhere" Well | drive that used
$8,000-dollar 2007 black Hummer that my Dad has lent to me. Not even a week later, | am
sent the email of my noncompliance and a $1,039 dollar rent increase now making my
motel room $1,739 a month.

This news was quite crushing. It can make a person feel very targeted and made
out to be someone that's trying to "work the system". | have been a good tenant. | always
pay my rent on time; | am quiet, and | don't cause trouble. | have worked very hard to have
the life | do now, and it feels like | am being unfairly punished.

With all this being said, | do understand that the Lift Tower Lodge is meant to be
transitional housing and yes, | have been here a while. But with this supposedly transitional
housing, claiming to help find a permanent living situation, | have never once been sent
anything. | constantly check to see if there is anything reasonable available and if so, | go
look at it but as you all know it's almost impossible. Raising my rent to $1,739 is ridiculous
considering what the unit is and just feels like a means of kicking me out.

I'd like to propose an alternative course of action. Being that | now only have 6
weeks to find somewhere to live, I'd like to ask for an extension through the end of the year
with my original rent of $700 and I'd like to ask for the assistance in finding a new place.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Indigo Dougherty
(434) 262-2965
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From: Bridget Bagley

To: Participate

Subject: Fwd: Forwarding for Susan Savage
Date: Saturday, August 19, 2023 11:33:37 PM

Begin forwarded message:

From: Allison Goodwin <allisongoodwin1@gmail.com>
Subject: Re: Forwarding for Susan Savage

Date: August 19, 2023 at 9:37:57 AM MDT

To: Shawnna Schmidt <shawnnaschmidt@yahoo.com>

Thanks Shawnna

I knew this and find it sketchy that they are suppressing this Academy Award
Material film!! I saw it twice at the weekend event I was so fortunate to attend in
February’21 hosted by Juan O’Savin & Jim Caveziel

I’'m likely going tomorrow hope to see you! A bunch of the “Ladies of Liberty”
group are going should be packed.

It’s tastefully done but still a tear jerker- similar to “Taken” except with 5-9 year
olds - that’s the main reason IMO for the suppression- did you notice all media
coverage of Epstein Island involves 17 year old girls? Huge difference & impact
when the reality is shown - little ones. Heart wrenching- and the Film is excellent.
Much Love,

Allison

PS

I’'m cc’ing a few on this

On Sat, Aug 19, 2023 at 8:40 AM Shawnna Schmidt
<shawnnaschmidt@yahoo.com> wrote:
Hi All, The Magic Lantern in Ketchum is finally showing the moving Sound of Freedom!
They were NOT going to show it but due to demand they are now showing it ONLY this
Sunday and Tuesday at 12:45 and charging $20 cash only! They did not want to show
this movie and are not making it easy for us, still | hope for a big turnout to show we have
a voice.

| saw an ad Wednesday in the Mountain Express but | can't find any information on their
website that they are showing the movie. Hmmmm | hope you will go and spread the
word.

Allison Goodwin

allisongoodwinl @gmail.com
(415) 686-2373
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From: James Hungelmann

To: Neil Bradshaw; Jim Slanetz; Michael David; Courtney Hamilton; Amanda Breen; Participate
Subject: Public Comment CITY COUNCIL MEETING Aug 21 2023
Date: Monday, August 21, 2023 2:05:11 AM

August 21, 2023

Ketchum City Council
Regular Meeting of August 21, 2023

Public comment

Agenda item 15: the Blaine County Emergency and Transitional Housing Plan - Housing
Director Carissa Connelly

Loppose this proposed Housing Plan and city government involvement in solutions to

“homelessness”.

1

While the council would posture itself as a kind protector of the vulnerable, its track record is
the exact opposite. In the era of COVID, now known by so many as nothing but covidScam,
this council imposed vile, fascist measures on the citizenry in the form of isolation, distancing,
and masking Ordcrs, effectively choking out and poisoning every breath for two years, by so
doing inflicting horrific mental and physical damage on society's most vulnerable and
disparately adversely impacting the working class and peoples of color, and further, enticed
the masses to Just Say Yes to the penetration of the filthy covidNeedle, over and over again,
which many insist have left a field of suffering and devastation worsening daily and hanging
over so many. Despite insistence on the part of many, never has this mayor or council
apologized nor taken any steps to reverse course and come to the aid of their many victims.

Any homelessness issue here is directly connected with crippled morale and earning capacity
emanating from the covidBeating this council administered, in savage violation of
constitutionally protected civil liberties without the hint of due process provided to any of the
victims. Back off the human rights beatings, get out of the road, and we the people will attend
to those in need as we see fit, sans officious, incompetent intermeddling from The Wrecking
Crew.

The best way to address homelessness is to abide by the rule of law and keep stumbled
government out of it. The last person a badgered and butchered victim class must turn to for
rescue and aid is the abuser.

2

When government attempts to come to the aid on any perceived problem, the masses begin to
expect aid and intervention for every issue that comes along. This cripples initiative and
creativity that are essential for sustainable economic prosperity. Government involvement
tends to hinder individual responsibility and create dependency on public assistance. Private
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initiatives, charitable organizations, and local community efforts are far more effective in
addressing homelessness, allowing for tailored solutions and fostering a sense of self-reliance
among those affected.

3

What this council proposes by way of a ‘homelessness’ job position that never goes away and
a community wide initiative is more do-gooder government stumbling that accomplishes
nothing. We don’t want community-wide anything other than community wide insistence on
compliance with law. Specifically, when it comes to homelessness, much of the issue relates
to the constant flow of illegals into this valley, unchecked, unabated, and accelerating, which
many maintain amounts to criminal facilitation of human trafficking by denial and neglect of
this mayor and council. Public resources like this must not be spent addressing a problem that
is significantly the result of criminal activity. First stop the crimes, then see who and what is
left standing and who needs a place to live.

4

This mayor and council have ignored long-repeated citizen requests to address the most
serious and blatant threats to health and safety facing this community, like Round Up the
RoundUp; Stop 5G Fast; what the hell is going on with cloud seeding/chemtrailing and what is
the toxicity; and come to the aid of the victims floundering in the covidVax killing fields.
Instead, they have conspired, as they did with covidScam, to deny, duck and hide the crimes
and violations. The truth is, Homelessness as an issue of social concern is very low priority, to
be ignored — certainly by government - until the much bigger issues get addressed.

Thank you.

Jim Hungelmann



From: Allison Goodwin

To: James Hungelmann

Cc: Amanda Breen; Courtney Hamilton; Jim Slanetz; Michael David; Participate; Neil Bradshaw
Subject: Re: Public Comment CITY COUNCIL MEETING Aug 21 2023

Date: Monday, August 21, 2023 10:12:57 AM

Thanks Jim

And Members if the Council, I would like to remind you and show you what happens when
Local Governments employ “Compassionate Programs” for the Homeless.

I’ve been a part-time Ketchum/Sun Valley resident for over 25 years commuting from San
Francisco. I’ve personally witnessed the Destruction of a once beautiful city Tony Bennett
“left his heart in”

San Francisco has turned into a Massive disgusting Toilet. This is the result of
“Compassionate Programs” for the Homeless. Our community is special and expensive for
good reason, we have prime real estate and Governments attempting to Destroy Home Values
with programs that Enable Bad Behavior need to be voted Out. Election Integrity is coming to
our town and it’s about time.

Thanks

Allison Goodwin

Ketchum

Go gle Homeless in San Francisco i i m M L

™ Wall Street Journal @ Daily Mail
Why San Francisco Is a Homeless Mecca ... homelessness in San Francisco ...

& The American Conservative B The Sacramento Bee
Homelessness Problem ... What is Gavin Newsom's record on ...

Proposal would force S.F. to provide shelter to all !:fmeless Visit
people. Could it get more folks off the streets?

Images may be subject to copyright. Learn More

Related content

€ San Francisco Chronicle
provide shelter to all homeless people ...

@ Salon.com
An RV park housing the homeless in San ...

On Mon, Aug 21, 2023 at 2:10 AM James Hungelmann <jim.hungelmann@gmail.com>
wrote:

---------- Forwarded message ---------

De: James Hungelmann <jim.hungelmann(@gmail.com>

Date: lun, 21 ago 2023 a las 2:04

Subject: Public Comment CITY COUNCIL MEETING Aug 21 2023
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To: Neil Bradshaw <nbradshaw(@ketchumidaho.org>, Jim Slanetz
<jslanetz@ketchumidaho.org>, Michael David <mdavid@ketchumidaho.org>, Courtney
Hamilton <chamilton@ketchumidaho.org>, Amanda Breen <abreen@ketchumidaho.org>,
Participate <participate@ketchumidaho.org>

August 21, 2023

Ketchum City Council
Regular Meeting of August 21, 2023

Public comment

Agenda item 15: the Blaine County Emergency and Transitional Housing Plan -
Housing Director Carissa Connelly

L oppose this proposed Housing Plan and city government involvement in solutions to
“homelessness”.

1

While the council would posture itself as a kind protector of the vulnerable, its track record
is the exact opposite. In the era of COVID, now known by so many as nothing but
covidScam, this council imposed vile, fascist measures on the citizenry in the form of
isolation, distancing, and masking Ordcrs, effectively choking out and poisoning every
breath for two years, by so doing inflicting horrific mental and physical damage on society's
most vulnerable and disparately adversely impacting the working class and peoples of color,
and further, enticed the masses to Just Say Yes to the penetration of the filthy covidNeedle,
over and over again, which many insist have left a field of suffering and devastation
worsening daily and hanging over so many. Despite insistence on the part of many, never
has this mayor or council apologized nor taken any steps to reverse course and come to the
aid of their many victims.

Any homelessness issue here is directly connected with crippled morale and earning
capacity emanating from the covidBeating this council administered, in savage violation of
constitutionally protected civil liberties without the hint of due process provided to any of
the victims. Back off the human rights beatings, get out of the road, and we the people will
attend to those in need as we see fit, sans officious, incompetent intermeddling from The
Wrecking Crew.

The best way to address homelessness is to abide by the rule of law and keep stumbled
government out of it. The last person a badgered and butchered victim class must turn to for
rescue and aid is the abuser.

2
When government attempts to come to the aid on any perceived problem, the masses begin
to expect aid and intervention for every issue that comes along. This cripples initiative and
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creativity that are essential for sustainable economic prosperity. Government involvement
tends to hinder individual responsibility and create dependency on public assistance. Private
initiatives, charitable organizations, and local community efforts are far more effective in
addressing homelessness, allowing for tailored solutions and fostering a sense of self-
reliance among those affected.

3

What this council proposes by way of a ‘homelessness’ job position that never goes away
and a community wide initiative is more do-gooder government stumbling that accomplishes
nothing. We don’t want community-wide anything other than community wide insistence on
compliance with law. Specifically, when it comes to homelessness, much of the issue relates
to the constant flow of illegals into this valley, unchecked, unabated, and accelerating, which
many maintain amounts to criminal facilitation of human trafficking by denial and neglect of
this mayor and council. Public resources like this must not be spent addressing a problem
that is significantly the result of criminal activity. First stop the crimes, then see who and
what is left standing and who needs a place to live.

4

This mayor and council have ignored long-repeated citizen requests to address the most
serious and blatant threats to health and safety facing this community, like Round Up the
RoundUp; Stop 5G Fast; what the hell is going on with cloud seeding/chemtrailing and what
is the toxicity; and come to the aid of the victims floundering in the covidVax killing fields.
Instead, they have conspired, as they did with covidScam, to deny, duck and hide the crimes
and violations. The truth is, Homelessness as an issue of social concern is very low priority,
to be ignored — certainly by government - until the much bigger issues get addressed.

Thank you.

Jim Hungelmann

Allison Goodwin

allisongoodwinl @gmail.com
(415) 686-2373
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